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(248) 684-2798   FAX (248) 684-9585 
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Link to MUMC website-http://www.milfordumc.net/  

 

November 2017 Newsletter 

Pastorôs Column: Dougôs Discoveries 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Saturday, Nov. 4th(pg. 8) 

4-7 pm, Harvest Dinner 

 

Saturday, November 11th  

Holiday Craft Show/9 am to 3 pm 

(pg. 3) 

Cass Community Church workday 

(pg. 5) 

 

Sunday, November 12th (pg. 5) 

Commitment Sunday 

Church Conference/6:00 pm 

 

Wednesday, November 15th  

Newsletter deadline 

 

Saturday, November 18th (pg. 6) 

 3rd Sat. Worship Service/5:00 pm 

 

Sunday, November 19th (pg.12) 

Hanging of the Greensï after  

worship 

Special greetings to all new readers of this newsletter and to 

all new worshipers in the life of MUMC.    Welcome! 

 

Iôve discovered that 2017 is the 130
th
 anniversary of the 

church bell that hangs in our bell tower.  It was hung above 

our Methodist Church on Union Street in 1887, as they celebrated the 

50th anniversary of the congregation.  The bell is inscribed with the 

words, ñAlas, the Fleeing Years Slip Away.ò   

 

We recently celebrated the 50th anniversary of our sanctuary, here on 

Atlantic Street.  Thank you again to our Witness Team for their planning 

and leg work for that great day: Kelsey Shufflebarger, Hans Mosher, 

Wayne Loder, Fred Marquart, Kelley Cerney, and Vicki Smith, and to our 

Kitchen Coordinator, Cathy Dykstra, and all who assisted with the won-

derful fellowship meal.   

 

The bell is a gift to us from generations past.  In the old days, it was prob-

ably used to awaken the neighborhood and call the people to worship.  

Often the bell of a church is used to mark the start of Sunday worship, to 

celebrate a wedding, or to mark the passing of another saint to glory. 

 

This Thanksgiving, I am grateful for our tradition of ministry in Milford, for 

the daily ministry we are sharing together now, and for the fresh vision 

we are living into.   Remember friends, God calls the Church to ring out 

the glad tidings of Jesus so that everyone may hear.  Let each of us carry 

out our ministry, whatever it is: pealing apples, giving money, making mu-

sic, repairing the building, or sponsoring a new memberé and letôs do it 

all as if our own hands are on the rope, sounding the old tower bell, 

awakening the neighborhood, sounding out the Good News of Godôs love 

and grace in Jesus Christ our Lord.  We started a new worship service in 

October, monthly on the 3rd Saturday at 5:00 p.m.  Itôs one more way 

weôre still ringing that bell.  Weôll do it again on November 18, God willing, 

and personal invitations are the best way to spread the word.   Would you 

please invite someone, or better yet, bring someone?! 

 

I love you all, 

 

Pastor Doug 

 

O Lord, my God, I will give 

thanks to you forever!  

Psalm 30:12 
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Our Deacon-Rev. Sherry 

 

 

 

Sometimes Thanksgiving gets lost in the rush from Halloween to Christmas; like in the 

cartoon. It is left out ï almost forgotten. I would suggest that in the Church, practically 

the whole month of November is meant to be a time of Thanksgiving. We start out on 

November 1 with All Saintsô Day, remembering, honoring, and giving thanks for those 

loved ones who have gone on to be with God before us. We can also anticipate the joy 

we will have when we are reunited with them when it is our turn to pass into the arms of 

God. We also celebrate the secular holiday of Veteransô Day, remembering those who 

fought and continue to fight for our country and the freedom we enjoy. Of course Thanksgiving Day is the big 

day to give thanks for all that God has given us and for family and friends as we gather around tables to 

share a meal.  I want to share part of an article with you by Wilfred A. Peterson called ñThe Art of Thanksgiv-

ing.ò  In this article he talks about acts of thanksliving. 

ñ"The art of thanksgiving is thanksliving. It is gratitude in action. It is applying Albert Schweitzer's philosophy: 

'In gratitude for your own good fortune you must render in return some sacrifice of your life for the other life."  

Some of his suggestions for acts of Thanksliving are: 

- By living your life triumphantly  

- By being grateful for all who have helped you by you doing things for others  

- By striving to make others happy 

- By helping to be an inspiration to others  

- By living each day to the fullest  

- By using your talents and obligations to be invested for the common good  

- By facing the challenges of life as a challenge for achievement  

- By enjoying what you have and sharing it with others  

 

Thanksgiving is a time to be thankful for all we have, but thanksliving is a way 

of life that if implemented could improve the quality of life not only for you and me, but for others.  We who 

complain so often are the same ones that have more than can only be imagined by millions of others. The 

simple things we should be thankful for we ignore, the simple pleas-

ures we take advantage of we just assume will always be there.ò 

I would like to see the American people take a step back from all the 

negativity and anger that has been so rampantly expressed and focus 

on loving each other as God loves us and to be thankful for all of the 

blessings we have. Do you think we could do it all month? Maybe not 

ï but we could try.  Philippians 4:6 says ñDo not worry about anything, 

but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let 

your requests be made known to God.ò 

Blessings to all as we enter a season of gratitude. 

Rev. Sherry 

 

         Early Start for Hanging of the Greens and Advent Study Groups 

 
Since the weeks of Advent often seem rushed, we plan to start Advent  earlier this year.  Hanging of the 

Greens is after worship on Sunday, November 19.  Please stick around after worship and help us put up the 

trees and trimmings.  Soup will be provided.  Contact Rev. Sherry if you would bring a side dish or assist. 

     Our Advent Study Book is Travel the Highways of Advent.  Groups are offered Sunday mornings at 11am, 

starting November 5; Wednesday mornings at 10am, starting November 15, and Wednesday nights at 7pm, 

starting November 29.  Study book is available for a suggested donation of $10.  Please contact the office or 

the clergy. 

 
 

ǎ 

http://www.wow4u.com/lifeq/index.html
http://www.wow4u.com/happinessquotations/index.html
http://www.wow4u.com/sharingquotes/index.html
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Philippians+4:6&version=NRSV
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 United Methodist Women 

  

November 2-9:30 am Executive Board Parlor 

November 14-9:30 am Morning Glories Circle  Meeting Place: Americus 

November 17-10:00 am Claraôs Helping Hands Circle Hostess: Linda Sturgeon ñòCome, Ye Thankful People  

  Comeò 

November 28-7:00 pm Mary-Martha Circle Home of:  Linda Sturgeon  Devotions:  Judy Culbertson 

Up-coming Events: 

December 9  9:00 am-12:00 pm  Cookie  Walk 

December 12  7:00 pm-9:00 pm  Advent Tea/See Flier 

 

 

 

Mitten Tree:  The Mitten Tree will be going up at the beginning of November and we want to 

OVERFLOW it again this year with warm items for our community!  Hats, earmuffs, mittens, 

gloves, scarves and socks are all welcome donations that show our love and Godôs love!  All 

items on the tree will be given to Community Sharing and the Baldwin Center.  Items can be 

handmade or store-bought.  Thank you for your help and generosity!  Any questions or con-

cerns, please contact Ken Lawrence, 248.889.2086. 

 

 

Craft Show & Holiday Market  Our annual Craft Show will be held on Saturday No-

vember 11
th
 from 9-3 sponsored by Stitching for Others.  We are still accepting vendor ap-

plications, so if you are a crafter or know someone who is interested, please contact the 

Church Office or Thesia Wolf 248.310.8798 for an application.  Shoppers will enjoy a wide variety of items of-

fered ï think Christmas shopping.  This is always a fun day so mark your calendars now!  

I9[[h 5h[[¸Σ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǊ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ƳŀŘŜ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ ƻƴ .ǊƻŀŘǿŀȅ ōȅ /ŀǊƻƭ /ƘŀƴƴƛƴƎΣ ƛǎ 
ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aI{ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ tŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ !Ǌǘǎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мтǘƘΣ ŀǘ тΥлл ǇΦƳΦ 
ŀƴŘ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ муǘƘΣ ŀǘ мΥлл ǇΦƳΦ ŀƴŘ тΥлл ǇΦƳΦ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƛƭŦƻǊŘ 
¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ /ƻƳǇŀƴȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƘŀǊŘ ƻƴ ǊŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǎŜǘǎ ǎƛƴŎŜ WǳƭȅΦ 
¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ-ƭƛƴŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜŀǘǊŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΥ  ƳƘǎǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎŀǊǘǎΦŎƻƳ ŦƻǊ ϷмлΦ 
¢ƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƛƎƘŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜƭƭ ƻǳǘ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅΦ /ƻƳŜ ǎŜŜ ŀ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ 

ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƘŜŀǘǊŜΦ {ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿΗΗ 

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Shawls and throws are made with love and prayers and are available to whoever needs one. If 

you or someone you know would benefit from being wrapped and/or covered in prayer and re-

minded of God's unfailing love, please let me know. Thank you! Sally Schiemann 248-408-1532. 

 

 

 

 

Stitching for Others ï Prayer Quilts.   We meet on Wednesdays from 10 am to 4 pm. 

Please come and help us. We need knitters, crocheters, sewers, cutters, ironers, etc. It is a 

wonderful fellowship group and there is a job for everyone, no experience necessary. For 

more info call Thesia Wolf, 248-310-8798.  Thesia  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=OrBSZN3ArlkaTM&tbnid=suXJzG3nGocNSM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gbgm-umc.org%2Findumw%2F&ei=_YUmUZbXBcf6qwGVn4GYAQ&bvm=bv.42661473,d.aWM&psig=AFQjCNFl7aOaoL82EMq3
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 The Wesley Challengeð November 5, 12, 19 

This summer, 17 of us engaged in a 3 week study entitled ñThe Wesley Challenge:  21 

Days to a More Authentic  Faith.ò  

     The study focus was about opening our minds, our hearts and our hands to develop a 

lifestyle of practicing the disciplines of our Christian faith.  Each day for 3 weeks, we con-

templated 1 question of a total of 21 questions.  Questions included these examples.  Am I 

enjoying prayer?  Do I insist upon doing something about which my conscience is uneasy?  

Did the Bible live in me today?  Am I proud?  Did I go to bed on time and get up on time? 

Do I thank God that I am not like others? 

    The personal daily guided reflections in regard to the question of the day and the group 

discussion that we shared weekly were insightful, encouraging, challenging and uplifting.  If you missed out on 

this experience or desire to enter back into this 3 week study, please consider gathering on Sunday mornings 

after worship on November 5, 12, and 19.  The $10 book is required and can be ordered from Marianne 

McMunn, Cokesbury.com or Amazon.com.    You may contact Marianne at 248-875-3783 with any questions 

or to sign up for the study.   

    /ŀǊƭΩǎ bƻǎǘŀƭƎƛŀ ŀƴŘ ¢ǊƛǾƛŀ ς bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмт 
 

1. Where was Olympia Stadium in Detroit?  Grand River and McGraw 

2. When did Canada adopt the maple leaf on its flag?  1965 

3. Where was Bel-Air Drive-in?  8 Mile and Van Dyke 

4.  What TV Channel did Bill Bonds and Eric Smith work for?  Channel 7 

5.  Finish this proverb: ñA penny saved is _____.ò  (A penny earned) 

6. The year is 1912, in the United States: 

     - average life expectancy is 47 years 

     - only 14% of homes had a bathtub 

    - only 8 % of homes had a telephone 

    - There were only 8,000 cars and 144 miles of paved roads 

    - The maximum speed limit in most cities: 10 mph 

    - Average wage: 22 cents/hour 

    - Over 95% of all births occurred at home. 

BELL CHOIR NEWS 
 
 
Bringing you up-to-date, the Joyful Noise Bell Choir will be following a schedule similar to last year. Due to 
scheduling conflicts, we will only be ringing in church twice in the up-coming months. On December 17th, we 
will perform 4 new holiday pieces during the regular church service. In the spring, we will present a "mini-
concert" during the May 6, 2018 service. We are working on 4 new pieces for this performance also. The mem-
bers of the choir are working hard on all this new music that I think you will enjoy. 
 
We are excited to announce that we have been asked to participate in the opening number of the Milford High 
School Vocal Music Holiday Concert on Thursday, December 7th, at 7:00 p.m. "Ring Those Christmas Bells" 
will be performed by all of the Vocal Music Choirs (over 100 voices) accompanied by 4-handed piano and our 
very own Joyful Noise. This is a wonderful concert filled with glorious holiday music so if you can, join us on 
December 7th at the MHS Center for Performing Arts. 
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Note Date Change Below-This Event Still Happening 

I am sad to announce that we will not be able to host our friends from 

Cass Community Social Services for Thanksgiving dinner this year. Un-

fortunately, transportation out to Milford is no longer feasible or eco-

nomical for them. We have had the joy of hosting them for many years 

and what a pleasure it has been. The memories are many.  We will still be collecting Christmas presents for the 

residents at Cass and they will be delivered there to provide a more joyful Christmas for our special friends. 

There will be a box in the fellowship hall during October for your generous donations. Please have them there 

by the end of October, as we will be taking them to Cass on November 4th. 
 

Cass still needs our help though. Their needs are many. So we embark on a new and different mission. On No-

vember 11th we will have the honor of serving lunch to the residents of Cass and others who come to share a 

meal. Every day Cass serves hundreds of people twice a day at their facility. It is an amazing undertaking.  We 

will leave from church at 9:00 am for our new adventure in working with Cass and return about 2:30 pm . There 

will be a sign-up sheet on the volunteer board for anyone interested in going. If you have any questions, you 

can call me at (248) 563-0819.  I hope you can join us! - Carla Gorton, Missions Committee 

  Mission Committee Report 

Have you wondered what the money collected in the small container sitting on the end of 

each pew is used for?  Well-the month of November (plus August) will be used to purchase 

Kroger Gift Cards in December for those in need around the Milford-area Community by a 

number of churches and groups led by Community Sharing.   

The following quote is from a note sent a year ago-by one of the recipients-to our church.   

ñTo my brothers and sisters in Christ Jesus!  With a heart of gratitude, I wish to respond with a Thank You 

for the Kroger gift card.  What a surprise!  What a blessing!  The Lord bless your parish and may Jesus be 

born anew in our hearts this Christmas!ò 

We know all 20 of the friends we send gift cards to feel just as thankful for the extra help! 

Kelly (our office manager) prints up beautiful Christmas letterheads and envelopes with ñBlessingsò from our 

congregation.  The gift card is placed in the envelopes.  The Missions Committee thanks you for supporting 

this and all of our mission projects. 

Yours in Christ, 

Your Mission Committee 

P.S.  Please remember to continue to fill the red tubs  

at the front entrance with non-perishable foods! 
 

Sunday, November 12 Church Conference, 6:00 p.m. 
 

All members are expected to attend the Church Conference and are eligible to vote.  We will 

praise God together, elect officers for 2018, and act on the pastorôs 2018 compensation rec-

ommendation from the Staff Parish Relations Committee and Church Council.  We will act on 

the Membership Report as required by The Book of Discipline of The United Methodist Church.  

We have a First Year Inactive List and a Second Year Inactive List (recommended for remov-

al).  We have about 300 members, and some have not attended worship or participated in the past two 

years.  We have sent letters to them, inviting their renewed participation.  Rev. Tom Anderson will serve as 

chairperson instead of our District Superintendent.  Tom is the pastor at Highland United Methodist Church. 
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November 18 Saturday Worship (3rd Saturday of each month) 5:00 p.m. 
 

On November 18, we will welcome visiting musicians from South Lyon United Methodist Church.  Their worship 

band is directed by a gifted worship leader named Aynesley Fant.  We plan to worship in the Fellowship Hall, 

using projected visuals for the song lyrics.  Our own John Olari is working on the plans for projected visuals with 

Aynesley.  Please pray for this new worship service, for the people it can bring together in Christ, and for Pastor 

Doug in his preaching and leadership.  In November, the sermon will be on ñWhy Do Life Together?ò   
 

Please pray that God will use this new thing among us to foster spiritual renewal and unity among all of us, the 

longtime members and the newest participants.  For the Saturday service on December 16, our own Linda Lutz 

will share her gifts at the keyboard, as we sing Christmas Carols, and Pastor Doug preaches on, ñWhy Jesus?ò 

 
 
District Conference 
 
Our clergy and Carol Cronk attended the Ann Arbor District Conference at Novi UMC on October 16.  There are 
18,270 members of our churches in our district in 72 churches.  We learned about Bishop Quireôs recent visit to 
Michigan.  He is our new bishop in Liberia, West Africa.  The Ann Arbor District set a goal in 2013 to raise 
$80,000 for the John Deane Town Health Project in Liberia.  We raised $95,415.  Midwives have been trained 
and equipped.  Birthing huts were built.  Latrines were established, Malaria treated, 12 of 18 planned wells are 
completed, and because we exceeded our goal, we were able to improve the road, improving transportation for 
the midwives and for all.  The pictures of the main road before the improvements were very striking.   The Meth-
odists in John Dean Town have a passionate congregation and they are grateful for our partnership.   We ap-
proved a 2018 district Council on Ministries budget the same as 2017 at $11,500.  We elected officers and 
heard about many grants and loans issued to churches by our Board of Missions and Church Extension, and we 
saw a slide show that pictured each church in mission and ministry all over our district. 

Joyful Noise Bell Choir Poinsettia Order Form 

In Memory of or In Honor of Our Loves Ones and Friends 

All orders need to be turned in to a Bell Choir member or the church office by Sunday, November 26th.  Any 

flowers not picked up by Christmas Eve  will be donated to a deserving family.   Please check off or 

write the quantity in the space provided.  (All are 6ò pots.)  Please note that your phone number is required. 

Red Poinsettia  $12.00_____ 

 

Pink Poinsettia $12.00_____ 

 

White Poinsettia $12.00_____ 

 

In Memory  

Of:__________________________________________________________________ 

In Honor 

Of: __________________________________________________________________ 

Given 

By: __________________________________ Phone #: ________________________ 

 

Name & Phone # of Person Picking Up Plant_________________________________________________ 

 

Please make your check payable to ñM.U.M. Bell Choirò and thank you again for your continued support! 
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